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May 6, 2005 
 
Mr. Lindsay Parton 
Parton & Edwards Construction, Inc. 
109 S. La Cunbre Lane 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105-3136 
 
TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR SPECIFIED DISCHARGES TO GROUNDWATER IN LAKEWOOD SQUARE – ONE-
HOUR MARTINIZING DRY CLEANERS, 4009 HARDWICK STREET, LAKEWOOD, 
CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-2002-0030, CI-8401, SLIC FILE NO. 0737, SITE ID #2042F00)  
 
Dear Mr. Parton: 
  
We have received a letter dated November 12, 2003, from your consultant, Dr. Paris Hajali of Haley & 
Aldrich, Inc. (H & A), requesting that we terminate your enrollment under the General Waste Discharge 
Requirements (Order No. R4-22-2-0030), for the injection of Hydrogen Releases Compound (HRC) to 
treat the volatile organic compounds (VOCs) at the One-Hour Martinizing Dry Cleaners, Lakewood, 
California.  In the letter, it was indicated that the one-time HRC injection did not provide significant 
effects in treating groundwater.  A substitute remedial technology by using ozone injection was proposed 
by H & A and was approved by this Regional Board in our letter dated December 17, 2003. 
Subsequently, a new Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) application for ozone injection has been 
filed with the Board and pending for the issuance. 
 
Since there is no more injection of the HRC at the site, coverage under Board Order No. R4-002002-0030 
for the facility is hereby terminated.  If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Alan Hsu at (213) 576-
6731 or Mr. Dixon Oriola at (213) 576-6803. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan S. Bishop 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: Ms. Lindsey Thomas, Environmental Program Management, LLC 
 Dr. Paris Hajali, Haley and Aldrich, Inc. 
 Mr. Jeremy Squire, Haley and Aldrich, Inc. 


